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The Official Newsletter of the Lions of Illinois Foundation 

Serving People with Vision and Hearing Needs Since 1974. 

We would not be able to help these children and have this positive 

impact without the generous support of  

Lions Clubs just like yours.   

Seeing  

  Is  

Believing  

  Illinois 

School 

Visually 

   Impaired 
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The Lions Share Newsletter is a publication of the Lions of Illinois Foundation written for our membership and those in the public who 
support our causes. Membership in the LIF is limited to the Lions, Lioness, and Leo Clubs of Illinois. We invite persons and/or parties 
with inquiries, or who have material to submit, please contact Trish Fisher tfisher@lifnd.org & by phone: 815-756-5633 ext. 240 V/TTY 
Relay. All material in this publication is pre-approved by the LIF in accordance with the operating procedures of the Lions of Illinois 
Foundation. The LIF is a 501(c)3 charitable non-profit organization. 

The Office is Currently Closed to the Public  

LIF STAFF - Phone Ext Lines are V/TTY Relay unless noted. 

Trish Fisher, Executive Director   

Phone Ext. 240  tfisher@lifnd.org   

Contact for: Marketing, LIF Everyday, Annual Car Show, Annual Gala, & Camp Lions.  
 

Dianne Ortega, Administrative Assistant-Fundraising 

Phone Ext. 250  dortega@lifnd.org 

Contact for: Candy Day, Sight & Sound Sweepstakes, Tootsie Pop Day, Diabetic Awareness Campaign, 
Lions Walk for Sight, Club/Officer Report Information, Ambassador of Goodwill list, Lions Share, & Thank 
You's. 
 

Kirsten Kotlarchik, Executive Assistant Manager/Accounting Coordinator  

Phone Ext. 351  kmk@lifnd.org  
Contact for: Recycling Depo Pick-Ups, Recycling Questions, Meeting Planner. Low-Vision Programs, 
Camp Lions Coordinator, Endowment Fund donations, Foundation Fellows, Sustaining Supporters, Legacy 
Club, Tree of Service, & Birdies for Charity. 
 

Denise Domanico, Social Services Clerk                                            
Phone Ext. 222  ddomanico@lifnd.org    
Contact for: Reconditioned Hearing Aid Program, “Sight Pass” discount Eyeglasses, & Vision equipment.  
 

Jyllann Torres, Programs Clerk  
Phone Ext. 231  jtorres@lifnd.org    
Scheduling of Mobile Screening Units, PlusOptix for preschools and special events.  Mobile unit data 
collection 
 
Max Kruse, Accounting Clerk         
Phone Ext. 223  mkruse@lifnd.org   
Contact for: Foundation District weekly Program Reports, Accounts Payable, Accounts Receivable, 
Financial Records, Camp Reports, & data.   
 

 
Sydney Webster, Communications Social Media Clerk   
Phone Ext. 221  swebster@lifnd.org  
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LIF WILL NO LONGER BE COLLECTING CHRISTMAS 

LIGHTS FOR  RECYCLING AT THE LIF OFFICE. 

PLEASE CONTINUE TO RECYCLE AT YOUR LOCAL  

RECYCLING FACILITIES.   

AmazonSmile is a great way to support the Lions of Illinois Foundation. 

When you shop using AmazonSmile, 0.05% of your eligible purchase 

comes back to the Foundation!                                                                

For more information please visit our website: LionsOfIllinoisFoundation.org 

mailto:TFisher@LIFND.ORG
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kindpng.com%2Ffree%2Famazon-smile-logo%2F&psig=AOvVaw34K9C6OqCxzZ5iLRQAB7fD&ust=1609960157782000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCIiggpe_he4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAO
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“Resolve to Keep Happy, and Your Joy and You Shall Form an Invincible Host Against Difficulties.”  

                          By Executive Director Lion Trish Fisher  

Mark Your Calendar  

January 2021  Sight & Sound Sweepstakes  

  Shipped to Club Secretaries 

 

February 1, 2021                                           LIF New address 

 700 N. Peace Road, Suite B, DeKalb, IL 60115 

 

February 3, 2021  LIF Virtual Car Show  

 Last Chance to post your Car to Virtual Car Show Website  

 

February 20, 2021 Board of Trustees Meeting  

Virtual Meeting  

 

March 1, 2021      Diabetes Awareness Champaign Begins  

 

March 3, 2021                     1st of the 3 Early Bird Drawings  

                                                                Sight and Sound Sweepstakes  

Greetings Lions,  

We made it! We made it through 2020. Happy New Year. Thank you to all of the Lions who pushed 
forward through these difficult times. Yet even in these difficult times, we have reason to celebrate.  

Our Seeing is Believing Program is reaching a milestone and is celebrating 30 years of service to 

students with low vision. Doctors have been utilizing all of the telehealth technologies as well as in 
person visits with students and we have been making a difference in the lives of those students and 
their families. Our Jacksonville clinic has been changing students lives for 45 years this year... 
reason to celebrate.  

Clubs have been able to continue to help people in their communities with eyeglasses and hearing aids through our 
partnering clinics. Our Adult O and M program is still able to assist adults with navigating their everyday lives and 
our endowment fund has closed today at $13.432.848...reason to celebrate.   

Our Sight and Sound Sweepstakes Tickets have been mailed out and clubs have already been sharing new and 
innovative ways of reaching people in and out of their communities for the sale of those tickets and information on 
the assistance it provides.  Our Terri Lynn Fundraiser is wrapping up at the end of January with over $1,000 

received from the sale of those high quality snacks with a percentage of those profits sent back to the participating 
clubs... reason to celebrate.  

We have had clubs doing virtual walks and FB auctions, drive up fish fry, sewing masks to sell to help support LIF 

programs and we thank all of the Lions who have rallied around those clubs and have encouraged them for their 
efforts...reason to celebrate.  

This new year will certainly bring with it many more uncertainties and challenges yet many more children and 

adults will still need our help with their vision and hearing, so we will be there. Because where there is a Lion there 
is a way. So with our resolve to continue to have joy in serving and bring happiness to others, we will become 
invincible against the difficulties and challenges this new year may bring.  

If at times you feel uncertain, just look at little Jaxon’s face, featured on our front cover, he received life changing 
vision equipment through our Seeing is Believing Program and I believe the joy on his face says it all.   

May the Blessings of this New Year be with You and your Families. 

  

 

– Helen Keller 
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Moving forward through adversity and into in the new 

year with student eye health. 

 

 

 

Thanks to the contributions from Lions throughout the state, the Seeing 

is Believing Program is celebrating 30 years of serving the children of  

Illinois! And congratulations to the Student Low Vision Program in    

Jacksonville, Illinois as they celebrate 45 years of service!  

Thank You! 
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THANK YOU FOR THE GIFT OF SIGHT  



 

 

“Now more than ever, students with low vision need the benefits the SEEING IS BELIEVING Program 

provides. As we all take precautions to prevent the spread of COVID-19, it is imperative each student 

has access to their own magnifiers, telescopes and other assistive devices provided by this program.   
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SEEING IS BELIEVING  

STUDENT LOW VISION CLINICS  

Spring 2021  

The Student Low Vision Program is moving forward,  

either at the school campus or at the clinic location.  

 

ISVI is still learning remotely at this time. Due to the nature of our program, the doctors and our 

administrators are looking at extending the spring clinic to more days to support a larger group of 
students. Please let me know if you have any questions.  

Thank you and your organization for the continued support for our kids! We celebrate 45 years of service 
this year and we couldn't have done it without your generosity, thank you! 

Jasmine Wells  ISVI Low Vision Coordinator  

 

 We are happy to say we are still able to have in-person clinics for our students and families. 

The CPS clinics will be held at the main Lighthouse and we are in contact with the vision 
coordinator to schedule those. 

In total CPS and 4 other school board vision coordinators have been contacted to schedule 
their clinics. Some of the schools are pushing things back as far as a commitment date in 

hopes that their schools will be open for some in person learning which will allow our clinics to be there. This 
will likely lead to us being busier this winter and early spring. 

This year we celebrate 30 years of service, thank you to all the Lions that have and continue to support us in 
this mission!  

CHICAGO LIGHTHOUSE SEEING IS BELIEVING UPDATE  

SPECTRIOS INSTITUTE SEEING IS BELIEVING UPDATE  
 

We are glad to announce that Clinics are still being scheduled. 
 

“We had a 2nd grader who could only read 3 letter words, we fitted him with a telescope and 
had his mother get him a monitor because his tablet for e-learning is too small for him to see.   

His mother cried she was so thankful”.   
 

Thank You to the Lions Clubs and LIF for supporting this program for 30 years! 

JACKSONVILLE STUDENT LOW VISION CLINIC UPDATE 
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Available Vision Equipment 

 

Did you know that your Foundation has FREE vision 
equipment for use through your Lions Club?  
 

The items below are available to Lions and non-Lion 
members of your community! If you know of someone 
who is in need of any of the equipment below, please 

send in a CLUB request to our Social Services Coordinator, Denise Domanico 
at ddomanico@lifnd.org or you can mail in your request to: 
 

700 N. Peace Road, Suite B 

DeKalb, IL 60115 
 

Please note, these items must be requested through your local Lions 
Club and will only be available for pick-up once your request has been 
confirmed.  

If you have any questions, feel free to reach out to Denise Domanico. 

DID 
YOU 

KNOW? 
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LIONS OF ILLINOIS FOUNDATION 

700 N. PEACE ROAD, SUITE B  

DEKALB, IL 60115 

Beginning February 1, 2021 the new address will be… 

700 N. PEACE ROAD, SUITE B  

DEKALB, IL 60115 

We will be off line January 21st to the 27th  

to complete the move to our new office building.  



 

Our 2021 Sight And Sound Sweepstakes Fundraiser is right around the corner!     

Tickets have been mailed to your Club Secretary, so be sure to get yours!  

We will start our Sweepstakes off with 3 EARLY BIRD drawings held on the first 

Wednesday of the month of March, April and May.   
… 
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EARLY BIRD DRAWING DATES 

March 3, 2021 
 

April 7, 2021 
 

May 5, 2021 

To participate in the EARLY BIRD drawings, all sold ticket books and     

monies must be received at the Foundation office: 
 

700 N. Peace Road, Suite B 

DeKalb, IL 60115                                                                                 
 

BY: 

March 2, 2021, April 6, 2021, and May 4, 2021.  

If additional LIF Programs and Services Book Markers are needed please contact  
Dianne Ortega at dortega@lifnd.org  

Contact Dianne Ortega for any questions concerning The Sight and Sound  Sweepstakes Fundraiser at dortega@lifnd.org 
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POST YOUR CAR TODAY!                                                                         
HELP US ACHIEVE OUR GOAL AND HAVE ENTRIES IN EACH DISTRICT.  
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PLANS FOR 2021 ARE UNDERWAY! 
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DATES,TREAT NIGHTS AND OPEN HOUSE                       

SIGN UPS WILL BE                                                           

MAILED TO YOUR CLUB SECRETARIES. 

Follow us on Facebook to receive timely updates. 
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Children and adults who are deaf/hard of hearing, or blind/partially sighted,  

share in the fun of swimming, boating, nature walks, archery, crafts, music, 

campfires, and more fun camp activities with friends at Camp Lions. One 

thing has never changed at Camp Lions is the idea of providing a safe, positive 

place for youth and adults to enjoy summer camp with their peers.  This philosophy 

has given thousands of campers a chance to grow self-confidence in a fun, sports & nature program.   

Please Adopt a Camper to attend Camp Lions this Summer! 
By adopting a camper you insure that all deserving children and adults can experience what Camp Lions 

can offer them.   

Your Lions of Illinois Foundation is asking every Lion, Lioness, and Leo Club to help by “adopting” at least 

one camper to attend Camp Lions with a Donation of $525 or more.   

These donations will help to defer some of the total costs associated with our Camp Lions program 

including lodging, food, and qualified staff, including a nurse, to care for and inspire the attending campers. 

Adopt-A-Camper   

Mail Form To: 

Lions of Illinois Foundation 

Camp Lions Adopt-A–Camper 

700 N. Peace Road, Suite B 

DeKalb, IL  60115 

OR E-mail Form to camplions@lifnd.org 

A Thank You note with a picture of your camper, will be sent to your club along with our gratitude.   

If you have a specific camper you would like to adopt please include their name below. 

Make a donation online to the Lions of Illinois Foundation programs 

at: www.lionsofillinoisfoundation.org  

Camp Lions Adopt-a Camper  

Cut Here ——–————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————–——--———–———Cut Here 

 

 

Club Name:___________________________________________________________________District:_____________________ 

Enclosed is a check for $_________________to adopt_________________ Camper (s) to Camp Lions Summer Camps  

Club Contact Name:__________________________________Email:_________________________________________________ 

Address:_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Camper’s Name (not required)_________________________________________________________ 

For Credit Card Donations please visit our website or contact accounting at 815-756-5633 x351 

If you would like to place a birdies guess, please fill your number here___________ 
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As we are coming into a New Year, there are many memories (good 
and not so good) that we will keep in our thoughts. As I look forward, 
I want to be sure that  I pause and reflect on how we Lions can 

remember our loved ones for all time. 
 

 The term “In Memory of” means so much to us all and we at the Lions of Illinois 
Foundation have a wonderful way for showing how we keep memories alive. By 
donating to our LIF Endowment Trust you create a lasting legacy that will help our 
Endowment Fund to grow and continue with the work that we do to provide help with 
our vision and hearing programs and services here in our state.  
 

Memorials can be given to honor someone who has passed on. The Foundation has an 
envelope available from your Trustees or District members of the Memorials and 
Endowments Committee or visit our website to print a memorial form.   

 

In future issues of the Lion Share, I will be writing about other areas of our         
Endowment Trust.  

 

If you have any questions regarding our Endowment Trust, feel free to reach out to me 
at 618-980-7482 or email: serve2dgillinois@yahoo.com 

Lions Of  Illinois Endowment Trust 
PCC, PFP Lydia Ellis-State Chairperson  

What is The Endowment Trust?   
The Lions of Illinois Endowment Trust offers the opportunity for members of the Lions 
family and the general public to give a tax-deductible gift that keeps on giving. It is a 

restricted fund in which contributions are pooled and invested, with the principal 
remaining intact. Only the income can be used to support Lions of Illinois Foundation 

programs and services for people with vision and hearing needs.  

 

Endowment Trust Mission Statement:  
The Lions of Illinois Endowment Trust exists for the sole purpose of creating a 

consistent and permanent stream of revenue to fund the programs and services 
provided by the Lions for the visually and hearing impaired. It is recognized that 
future unmet human needs may need to be addressed and the Lions may not be 
able to affect those needs directly. Therefore, the Lions of Illinois through this 

Trust are creating a present day capability for those future needs.  
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  P a g e  1 6  L i o n s  S h a r e  

What is a Sustaining Supporter?  
The Sustaining Supporter program is a method of giving in which anyone (Lion or non-Lion) is 
encouraged to give a tax-deductible donation on an annual basis to help support the many 
programs and services of the Lions of Illinois Foundation. With the annual contribution of $25 (less 
than 7¢ per day) through the Sustaining Supporter program, an individual is able to demonstrate a 
commitment to the Lions of Illinois Foundation and to its vision of creating a permanent vehicle for 
the delivery of programs and services to the visually and hearing impaired. The initial $25 
contribution entitles the Sustaining Supporter to receive a pin. Upon renewal, the Sustaining 
Supporter receives a numbered tab that may be attached to the pin.  

How do I become a supporter?  
Contribute $25 to the Lions of Illinois Endowment Trust and attach the form below. Renewals are 
$25 each. (Or, contribute $25 to give someone a Sustaining Supporter as a gift or 
award/recognition.)  

Yes! Sustaining Supporter contributions are completely convertible to 
Foundation Fellows. For more information, contact the Lions of Illinois 

Endowment Trust. 

100% Sustaining Supporter Club:   
When a club donates $25 per member in one club check payment to the Lions of Illinois 
Endowment Trust, the club will then be recognized as a 100% Sustaining Supporter Club. Each 
club member will be recognized as a Sustaining Supporter.  Please send a list of club members, 
with address and phone with your form and check.   

Merrill Lynch: For the past 21 years with the help and support of the 

management team at Merrill Lynch, your Endowment Trust has been steady at 
13.4 million dollars as of 1-11-2021. Your Foundation only takes 3% of the earned 
income towards the programs and services of your Lions of Illinois Foundation, 

97% of the earned income is rolled back into the fund for future needs. 

Foundation Fellows 

 A Foundation Fellow is the greatest level of recognition that can be bestowed by the Lions of Illinois 
Foundation and can honor anyone (Lion or non-Lion). It can be presented to a  person who 
donates $500 to the Lions of Illinois Endowment Trust, or it can be used as a way for others to 
honor a person’s dedication to the club, community, Lions District, Lions of Illinois Foundation, and/
or Lionism in general. For those who wish to contribute more than $500 or to begin a program of 
giving, there are 25 levels of the Foundation Fellow, with each level attained affording honor to the 
individual named. 

 

What does the Foundation Fellow receive? 
For the initial $500 donation, the person named as a Foundation Fellow receives a pin, patch, 
chevron and beautiful engraved plaque. For each progressive level, the person will receive a pin 
and chevron. The person’s name is also listed in a computerized scrolling role of honorees located 
at the Lions of Illinois Foundation. 



 

OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 2020 TRIBUTE DONATIONS 
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MEMORIALS 
Bernard F. Gerl 

 Mark Turk 

 Joliet Noon Lions Club 

 

Carroll Wetterauer 

 Wyoming Lions Club 

 

Charles Williams, PDG 

 District 1-J Lions 

 Robert and Linda Jilke, Sr. 

 Mike and Carol Smigielski 

 Ed and Sue Carter 

 Bob Fowler 

 

Daniel Thomas Hogan, Sr. 

 Morris Lions Club 

 

David Gentzen 

 Chicago Beverly Ridge Lions Club 

 

Elmer Vodrie 

 Carl and Linda Hall 

 Leann Brackney 

 

Gary Bocker, PDG 

 Russ and Sue Sarver 

 Dick and Barb Bark 

 Lawrence and Luanne Bruckner 

 Steve and Kelly Boettger 

 Jerry Clemens 

 Ron and Lucy Chamberlain 

 Freeport Lions Club 

 Carol McCann-Kojima 

 Roger and Marge Day 

 Oregon Lions Club 

 Albany Lions Club 

 Dixon Evening Lions Club 

 

James Spiller 

 Morris Lions Club 

 

JoAnn Korte 

 Highland Lions Club 

 

John Dzuris 

 Coal City Lions Club 

 

Kevin M. Fee 

 Robert and Susan Sudbury 

 

Lesley Stambaugh 

 Russ and Sue Sarver 

 

Caroline Dodge, PDG 

 Paula Miller 

 

Clifford “Chip” Kuhn 

 Okawville Lions Club 

 

Delfin Masangcay 

 John and Patricia Coleman 

 

Helen Gort 

 Aloysius “Al” Gort 

 

Howard and Fern Peterson 

 Chicago Beverly Ridge Lions Club 

 

Janice Wiggins 

 Steve and Gail Anton 

 Jan Barber 

 

Jerry Friesenecker 

 Aurora Evening Lions Club 

 

Jim Webb 

 Leann Brackney 

 

Laneta Bean 

 Peoria Heights-Suburban Lions 
Club 

 

Marie Crutchfield 

 Lake Villa Township Lions Club 

 

Mary Schlink 

 John Allsworth 

 

Michael Johnston 

 Nashville Lions Club 

 

Nyla Clemens 

 Casual 20’s Club 

 

Richard Williams 

 Okawville Lions Club 

Robert L. Zavorka, PDG 

 Stickney Forest View Lions Club 

 Frank and Robin Kirar 

 Westchester Lions Club 

 Burbank Lions Club 

 Bob and Brenda Block 

 Bridgeview Lions Club 

 

Shirley Anderson 

 Peoria Heights-Suburban Lions 
Club 

 

Stephen Masters, Sr. 

 Joliet Noon Lions Club 

 

William A. Stanley 

 Lake Villa Township Lions Club 

 Pat and Michelle Gallagher 

 

Mario J. Gumino, PDG 

 Karen Gumino 

 

Michael Cawi 

 Highland Lions Club 

 

Mildred "Millie" Dahl 

 District 1-A PDG Club 

 

Norb Schmaus 

 Palatine Lions Club 

 

Robert Zeder, Sr. 

 Steve and Gail Anton 

 Orland Lions Club 

 

Ronald Starostovic 

 Fox Lake Lions Club 

 

Stella Sanalitro 

 Marvin and Karen Roehlke 

 

Teresa Bunsen 

 Lake Villa Township Lions Club 

 

Tom Greenwell, PDG 

 District 1-J Lions 

 



 

 

Your Lions of Illinois Foundation Tootsie Pop Day Campaign is just around the corner. It takes 

place the first Friday and Saturday in May. This year the campaign falls on May 7th and 8th. 

Please make sure you send your supply order in as quickly as you can.   

 



 

Please be sure to send a report for your 2021-2022 Club Officers to LIF as soon as the information becomes available.   

It’s Important for LIF to have current e-mails as the bulk of our information will be going out through e-mail.  

If you need assistance, contact Dianne Ortega at 815-756-5633, ext. 250 or DOrtega@Lifnd.org  

mailto:DOrtega@Lifnd.org
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Our Mobile Units remain off the road due to Covid-19.    

 Updates will be sent to your club secretary  

as they become available.  Follow us on Facebook. 


